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Summary London Councils’ urgency procedure was used to secure a decision 
on changes to the Capital Ambition Board Terms of Reference 

Recommendations Leaders’ Committee is recommended to note the decision taken under 
the urgency procedure. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



Changes to the Capital Ambition Board Terms of Reference 

 
 

1. Standing Order 19.5 requires that all decisions taken under the Urgency Procedure 

are reported to the next meeting of London Councils. 

 
2. London Councils Elected Officers were asked to approve changes to CAB ToR by 

the Urgency Procedure attached as an appendix to this report. The Urgency was 

agreed. 

 

Recommendation 

 

3. Leaders’ Committee is recommended to note the decision taken under the urgency 

procedure as set out in the appendix to this report. 

 

 
Financial Implications for London Councils 
 
There are no direct financial implications for London Councils as a result of this report.  
 
Legal Implications for London Councils 
 
There are no direct legal implications for London Councils as a result of this report. 
 
Equalities implications for London Councils 
 
There are no direct equalities implications for London Councils as a result of this report. 
 

 


